TRANSMITTAL MEMO

TO: Council President Bernard "Jack" Young

FROM: Peter Little, Executive Director

DATE: June 19, 2014

RE: Council Bill 14-0374



I am herein reporting on City Council Bill 14-0374 introduced by Councilmembers Middleton, Henry, and Curran.

The purpose of this bill is to approve certain amendments to the Development Plan of the Loyola College Athletic Complex Planned Unit Development.

The Parking Authority of Baltimore City (PABC) reviewed the proposed legislation and is also aware of Loyola College's plan to construct eight (8) tennis courts with accessory parking within the Athletic Complex. Although the additional tennis courts will occasionally be used to hold spectator events, which bring in large crowds, we have been informed that such events will be few and, per the PUD, Loyola College will continue to use a shuttle service for events within the Athletic Complex to discourage visitors from parking on local streets.

Additionally, as of today the Parking Authority is not aware of any complaints from surrounding neighborhoods regarding parking for Loyola College's Athletic Complex.

Based on the comments above, the Parking Authority of Baltimore City does not object to the passage of City Council Bill 14-0374.